TOWN OF HARWINTON
RECREATION COMMISSION
MONDAY, JUNE 27, 2011

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Wayne Delmonte, John Goodno, Steve Graboski, Sabrina Janco,
Bruce Wilcox

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Chairman, Michael Flowers.

Minutes of the May meeting were accepted on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Wayne Delmonte,
so moved.

Director Report: We are all set for summer programs. Registration numbers are low for Tennis Camp,
Basketball Camp, and Summer Gymnastics. Registrations for the Playground Camp and Pre-School
Camp are coming in steadily. It is anticipated the new playscape will be ready for the first day of camp
on July 5. It will be available to the public during non-playground hours. Thank you to the Town Crew
for installing it!

The 4" Annual Harwinton Road Race was held on June 26. It is a great community event. Thank you to
Jerry Biancucci for organizing it.

Project Graduation was successful once again. A very hardworking group of parents did a great job of
fundraising & party planning. The event was held at the Plainville YMCA this year. Thank you to John
Goodno for assisting on the night of the party.

There have been some problems at the Nick B. Memorial Basketball Courts. S. Stich met with Trooper
Nicholson and First Selectman, Frank Chiaramonte to discuss this. Signs indicating “Harwinton
Residents Only” will be installed.

Chairman Report: There is concern with regard to who is using soccer fields at the Sports Complex. It
appears that some of the users are not authorized to be there.

HYSA Report: Wayne Delmonte reported that HYSA has held elections for officers. They have a new
vice presidents of soccer and basketball.

Both the District 6 Tournament, 6/27-7/6, and the Regional Tournament, 7/20-7/27, will be held in
Harwinton.

Plans are underway for HYSA’s golf tournament fundraiser to be held on F riday, August 26.

Other Business: The Har-Bur Youth Lacrosse Association has offered to help with repairs that are
needed on the lacrosse field at the Sports Complex.

Several groups have inquired about using the fields at the Complex. S. Stich will look into user fees
being charged in other towns.

Sabrina Janco suggested sponsoring a “Hoedown” in the fall or an outdoor concert in late August,

It was noted that a port-o-let is needed at the Nick B. Courts.

The next meeting will be held in August. No meeting of the Recreation Commission will be held in July.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Sabrina Janco, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich



